
 

The Jewell City Council met in Regular Session Monday, February 28, 2022, at the Jewell City Hall 

starting at 7:00 p.m.  Mayor Reiter called the meeting to order with Council Members: Roethler, 

Lorenzen, Winborn, Boor and Gunderson present.  Absent – none.                               

  

APPROVE MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 14, 2022, REGULAR SESSION: Winborn made a motion 

to approve the minutes of February 14, 2022, Regular Session.  Roethler seconded the motion.  Roll 

Call 5 – 0.  Motion carried.  

 

CONSENT AGENDA:  a) Addition to agenda, b) Claims 

With no addition to the consent agenda, Winborn made a motion to approve the consent agenda.                               

Roethler seconded the motion.  Roll Call 5 – 0.  Motion carried. 

 

TOM BELL:  Council Member Boor met with Mr. Tom Bell and reviewed the water issues he has 

been having on his property.  They will continue to monitor the situation and discuss possible 

solutions.  No action was taken at this time.   

 

YOUTH BASEBALL: Eric Young and Jeremy Sloan reviewed the youth baseball program and 

requested $750.00 in funding.  Winborn made a motion to approve the funding request.  Gunderson 

seconded the motion.  Roll Call 5 – 0.  Motion carried.   

 

RENEW LISTING AGREEMENTS WITH MARK GREENFIELD: Boor made a motion to renew 

the listing agreements with Mark Greenfield effective January 1, 2022 until December 31, 2023.  

Winborn seconded the motion.  Roll Call 5 – 0.  Motion carried.   

 

EDGEWATER ESTATES THIRD ADDITION LOT #5 PURCHASE AGREEMENT:  Gunderson 

made a motion to approve Resolution 22-07, setting the public hearing on the sale of lot #5 for 

Monday, March 14, 2022, at 7:15 pm.  Roethler seconded the motion.  Roll Call 5 – 0.  Motion 

carried.   

 

CITY OF JEWELL / EMPLOYEE HEALTH INSURANCE:  The City Council is waiting on quotes 

to compare.  No action was taken at this time.   

 

CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS: The City Council reviewed the decoration choices.  Boor made a 

motion to approve quote #6521 in the amount of $5,250.69 to purchase ten new LED Christmas 

decorations for Main Street.  Gunderson seconded the motion.  Roll Call 5 – 0.  Motion carried.   

 

CITY WIDE CLEAN UP DAY 2022:  The City Council discussed possible dates to have the event.  

The City Clerk was instructed to call Trash Man to see if Saturday, May 7th, 2022 was available.   

 

2022-2023 BUDGET: 

a. The City Clerk reviewed with the City Council the proposed property tax levy.   

b. Public Works Technician Swenson presented quotes to repair the water plant roof, repair the park 

concession stand roof, purchase a generator for the water tower and purchase a new mower for the 

lagoons.   

 

ADJOURN:  Winborn made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Lorenzen seconded the motion.   

The meeting was adjourned at 10:03 p.m.  

 

_______________________      ________________________________ 

Cathy Siefken, City Clerk      Leo Reiter, Mayor 


